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Welcome to our first Newsletter for 2007….. my apologies to members for not being available to do the Newsletter for January.
A very late but equally warm 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 

to all who read our Newsletter 
 President’s Report:

This report was presented at the recent Board meeting.

Rhonda touched on the number of events we have planned for this year which all indicate a very busy one for members.

She advised that the Member Satisfaction Survey and the Club alignment to the 2006-2008 Biennial Goals will take place at the March Dinner meeting.

Rhonda was very encouraging in her request that all Members consider nominating for Executive and other positions.  

                     …Rhonda
ps Hope you’re eating lots of chocs.  Don’t worry about the rain – pretend you’re living in Seattle!
Membership Committee Report:

The Membership Committee has submitted to the Club Board the names of four 
people who have been 
nominated for Club membership.
The Club Board has given approval and the names will 
be put before Club members at Wednesday’s meeting.

Lorraine Edwards, who was inducted into the Bowen Zonta Club last November, has been allocated to the Finance and Fundraising Committee.
        ………………….    Lynette

Program Committee Report:
The Program Committee has worked in with the other Committees due to the large number of activities the Club has planned over the next few months.
A calendar has been circulated to all members outlining the upcoming activities. Some of our dinner meeting will need time allocated to business relating to Club matters; therefore our Program has been kept to a minimal.
However  -
Dinner Meeting on Wednesday 14th has been allocated to our Arty/Crafty showing. Just bring along anything of interest you would like to share with us.  Interpretation of Art/Craft is entirely up to you!!
p.s.  FINES ARE BACK
                ………..   Bev
Finance & Fundraising Committee Report:
The Movie Premiere has been confirmed and we have the movie “Dream Girls”.  This is planned for 15th March and we will commence the advertising for this event shortly.
Our Mothers Day Cent Sale will be held on 13th May.  As we did last year we will apply for a HBSP Grant to assist with this afternoon.  Laraine has donated “The Body Shop” products to be used in a raffle and members will be asked to assist with ticket sales for this raffle in the days leading up to the Cent Sale.
Chocolate sales have proved very successful and re-ordering has taken place.

Our Z100 Club draws are progressing, good to see some wins going to our members.

         ………..  Janice/Therese
Ed Note: (Winners list shown in full in this Newsletter)


Status of Women Committee Report:

Following on from my e-mail and attachment sent to all members on 23rd January with our proposed agenda for IWD luncheon for 2007, three members presented different opinions for the luncheon.  These were discussed however the majority of replies were supportive of our plans. (Some members did not reply so we presumed they had no objections.)
Application for Grant papers have now been deposited with the Secretary.  Committee members are moving ahead with preparations for the luncheon.

With regards to the Birthing Kit assembly day we have permission once again from President Rhonda to use her offices.  We hope the date of 21st April will suit most members.  As decided at our January Dinner meeting for convenience I have ordered 1000 kits to be delivered to my store.

 At the February Dinner meeting we will table proposed expenses for IWD for discussion and to be ratified.  We will also present a program for the day and make a request for help from our members.

     …………….  Veronica

PR  & Communications 

Committee Report:

As has been discussed in the past it would be lovely to establish our own Club webpage. Our members have been in favour of this but due to busy lifestyles, health issues and other commitments, this project has not progressed.

During email “discussions” with Ros Kinder regarding having our Newsletter on site she has very kindly offered to help in whatever way she can.

Pam Graham our Area 7 Director has also offered to put me in touch with a Whitsunday Zontian who is very adept in this field.  With this in mind I would like to progress further and have things ready for our new Executive.

The draft  presented last year has had some changes made to it, mainly for legal technicalities, however I would like any member to offer suggestions on the content they would like to see if they were accessing our webpage.

(Once established this page can then be placed on the District 24 Website).

The SOW committee will have the advertising for IWD efficiently in hand in the near future.

                …………..   Cheryl 

Committee for the Review of the Constitution Report: 
Ed Note: This report has generously been presented by Zontian Jill Knight.  Our Club acknowledges and thanks this Committee for the hours of effort they have put in to this project on our behalf.
My credentials for this job are over 12 years experience with the legal requirements of Incorporated Associations,  several professional training courses in Incorporated Associations  and  their Constitutions, and the pitfalls to watch out for in a community  Incorporated Association.

 " I understand that to many members, the need for a Constitution and proper procedures is a boring pain in the neck, and you would prefer to have nothing to do with them, but there are some very important reasons why they are necessary.

The most important is for your own protection. Please read these questions and the answers, and it may help you 
understand why a committee has been working to review the Club Constitution in recent weeks.

Q. Why do we need a Constitution?
A. Because we are handling public money, including government grants, we 
are required to be an Incorporated Association, and under the relevant Act 
we must have an approved Constitution. Without Incorporation and 
Constitution, we cannot operate. Governments and philanthropic groups will 
not consider grants to non-Incorporated bodies, as this ensures that the organisation is a legal entity and is therefore accountable for public funds.

Q. How often should our Constitution be reviewed?
A.  It is a living document and can be reviewed as often as necessary but any changes have to be approved by the Department of Fair Trading. Ideally reviews should be 2 yearly, but obviously there may not be the need for changes at each review. If changes are identified, they must be discussed with and approved by the Club before going to the Department of Fair Trading.

Q. Who needs to know what is in the Constitution?
A. Club officers need to be familiar with the document to ensure that the Club is operating legally. All members are responsible for monitoring the performance of the elected officers within the Constitution.

This responsibility was really hammered home to us in each training session I attended, and we were given details of the National Safety Council of Victoria which went broke to the tune of 97 million dollars for which all members were held personally responsible because they had been operating outside their Constitution and had not monitored the actions of 
the Board and Executive. Don't know about you but I'm not interested in losing my home, super and everything else I've worked for all my life. And ignorance is not an acceptable defence for anyone.
It isn't my intention to worry anyone, but we do need to have a current valid Constitution and to operate within its guidelines for the protection of all our members. Most of it is easy and nothing more than common sense, and does not require anyone to make any radical changes. We just need to be aware of what we are doing, for our own protection.
It isn't difficult but it is important.
If anyone has any questions I'm happy to be contacted for answers, advice or assistance. Please take advantage of this opportunity if you are not 
sure of anything, I learned the answers by asking questions.”


Jill Knight
on behalf of the Review of the Constitution Committee


· To Zontian Ellen who, on behalf of her workmates in the Regional Health Service, accepted an award for The Event Of The Year in the Australia Day Awards. This was for their      successful holding of the Wellbeing Festival with the theme being Communicate, Participate and Celebrate.  
· Belatedly to Zontian Lynette.  How good is she winning A NEW CAR !!

· To Zontian Julie and her fellow supporters from the Historical Society.  Their booklet with a pictorial history of early Bowen  is professionally put together and makes for great reminiscing.  (I still think they must have got their idea from our Zonta publications…..)


A handy website  -
Check out what’s happening in Bowen Shire 
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Club 1476    Area 7    District 24





Contacts





President


Rhonda Nilsson


0438756233


nilsson2@bigpond.net.au





Treasurer


Lyn Allison


47 866891


� HYPERLINK "mailto:allisons@tpg.com.au" ��allisons@tpg.com.au�





Secretary


Angela Cornwell


47861496 (H)


47851255(W)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:acdc@tpg.com.au" ��acdc@tpg.com.au�





Attendance


Lynette Klukas


47 850000


� HYPERLINK "mailto:lynetteklukas@bigpond.com.au" ��lynetteklukas@bigpond.com.au�





Newsletter Editor


Cheryl Vennard


0747 853411


0747 853403


� HYPERLINK "mailto:venncons@tpg.com.au" ��venncons@tpg.com.au�





Club meets every Second Wednesday of the month 


Castle Motor Lodge 


Don Street Bowen 7pm





District 24 Website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zontadistrict24.org" ��www.zontadistrict24.org�





Zonta International Website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta.org" ��www.zonta.org�














� HYPERLINK "http://www.bowen.qld.gov.au/eventsList/index.shtml" ��www.bowen.qld.gov.au/eventsList/index.shtml�








Diary Dates:





14th February Dinner Meeting


4th March IWD Luncheon


8th March BCHC Photographic Display


11th March Zonta Whitsunday IWD Breakfast


7th March Board Meeting


14th March Dinner Meeting


15th March Movie Premiere “Dream Girls”


4th April Board Meeting


6th-9th April  EASTER


11th April Dinner Meeting


21st April Birthing Kit Assembly





14th February Dinner Meeting


4th March IWD Luncheon


8th March BCHS Photographic Display


11th March Zonta Whitsunday IWD Breakfast


7th March Board Meeting


14th March Dinner Meeting


15th March Movie Premiere “Dream Girls”


4th April Board Meeting


6th-9th April   EASTER


11th April Dinner Meeting


21st April Birthing Kit Assembly





At the time of going to press I had no Birthday Girls for February.


My apologies if I have missed anyone.








Z100 Results





21/11/06	  C Vennard 28/11/06	  A Tilney


05/12/06	  J Goodman


12/12/06  D Cornwell


19/12/06  T Brackley


26/12/06  A Pearce


02/01/07  T Hickmott


09/01/07  L Cunningham


16/01/07  B Everding


23/01/07  B Everding	





�














A little bit of humour:


Two old ladies were sitting on a park bench outside the local town hall where a flower show was in progress.


One leaned over and said, “Life is do darn boring;


We never have any fun anymore. For $5-00 I’d take my clothes off and streak through that stupid flower show!”


“You’re on!” said the other old lady holding up a $5 note.


The first fumbled out of her clothes and, completely naked, streaked through the front door of the flower show.


Waiting outside her friend soon heard a commotion inside the hall followed by loud applause.  Then the naked lady burst out through the door surrounded by a cheering crowd.


“What happened?” asked her waiting fried.


“I won 1st prize as Best Dried Arrangement” she replied








I would like to reprint a letter the Club has received via Zontian Bon  -


“Dear Aunt Bon and Zonta Club,


I want to thank you very much for the birthday gift of $10 and Christmas gift of $10 you sent me.


Christmas is celebrated at my church and had a lovely Christmas at school with my friends.


I bought a new dress for going to church.


I enjoy going to school and I am now in 1st grade senior highschool.  My parents are very thankful that you love me, may God bless you richly.


With love and prayer


Christine Debora.”





The original is with Sec Angela if you wish to read it prior to it’s  translation.





Bowen Community Health Centre will be helping to celebrate International Women’s Day on the 8th March with a black and white photographic exhibition to acknowledge and celebrate the work of local women in paid and unpaid work.


For more information contact Jo or Kerry at the Centre on 47861255 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:Kerry_Bittles@health.qld.gov.au" ��Kerry_Bittles@health.qld.gov.au�





Zonta Club of the Whitsundays are celebrating IWD with a breakfast.  11th March in the Nautilus Room at Coral Sea Resort, the theme this year  “We are Women: Hear Us Roar”.


For more info our Secretary has an Invitation or Ph: 47 861901





An Aussie women won the race to climb the stairs of the Empire State Building





	

















 February 2007 	





     Bowen Zonta Club Inc





I would like to reprint a letter the Club has received via Zontian Bon  - 


“Dear Aunt Bon and Zonta Club,


I want to thank you very much for the birthday gift of $10 and Christmas gift of $10 you sent me.


Christmas is celebrated at my Church and had a lovely Christmas at school with my friends.


I bought a new dress for going to church.


I enjoy going to school and I am now in 1st grade senior highschool.  My parents are very thankful that you love me, may God bless you richly.  With love and prayer


Christine Debora.”





The original is with Sec Angela if you wish to view it prior to it’s translation.
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